
Clarke Claims Midlands Gold at England Combined Events Championships 
 
On the weekend of August 3rd and 4th Worcester AC’s young multi-eventer Ben 
Clarke competed in the England Combined Events Championships for under 15 
boys. The national competition also included the three regional championships with 
medals up for grabs for the top northern, southern and midland athletes. 
 
The two day octathlon competition consisted of the 100 metres, high jump, javelin 
and 400 metres on the first day and the sprint hurdles, discus, pole vault and 1000 
metres on the second. 
 
After personal bests in the first three events, including an impressive 1.68 metre high 
jump, Clarke sat in fourth position before finishing the 400 metres in the second 
fastest time of the day. However, desperate news followed as it was announced that 
as a result of Clarke having stepped out of his lane, he had been disqualified and 
scored no points for the final event of day one. 
 
Despite the disappointment, Clarke rallied and returned for the second day of 
competition running the fourth fastest time in the sprint hurdles which he followed up 
with a personal best in the discus, despite challenging winds. He saved his best 
performance of the championship for last, when he delivered a punishing final lap 
sprint to open up a six second gap between himself and the national silver medallist, 
Sam Talbot to win the 1000 metres in a time of 3 minutes 3.2 seconds. 
 
Despite not registering a score in the 400 metres, Clarke still managed to place 6th 
out of the thirteen boys completing the gruelling two-day national championships. 
Had it not been for those few steps inside his lane, Clarke’s time in the 400 metres 
would have given him enough points to put him in bronze medal position overall. 
However, as the highest placed midlands athlete, he did claim the Midlands Counties 
Athletics Association gold medal to add to his indoor pentathlon gold medal.  
 
Reflecting on his weekend’s work, Clarke was left with mixed emotions. “I’m proud to 
be the Midlands Champion, but I’m annoyed with the 400 metres as that would have 
put me in third position overall. All in all, I’ve had five personal bests so I’ve come 
away happy with what I’ve achieved over the weekend.” 
 
 


